


HEARTH
Board Meeting Minutes
May 19, 2021

Attendance

Present:  

Joan Eichner, Marisa Williams, Pam Lindenberger, Donna Gaughan, Brian Matthews, Christine Henney, Barb Smith, Janet Duderstadt, Randy King, Jamie Kuhn, Ayellet Rubinstein, , Jennifer Hoerster, Jennifer Lawrence, Nikki H, Traudak-Fink, Marcia Oglan, Betsy Farmer,  Brocton Skeen, Lea Brown, Milena Nigam, Kate McKenzie, Adrian Turner, Anne Mlecko, Pam Lindenberger, Tracy Vita, Jessica Monahan, Tara Maziarz Myers

Excused:  Jennifer Thoma, Angela Scotto, Colleen Elliott, Kim Buchheit

Call to Order (Joan Eichner)
The meeting was called to order at 5:02 pm. 
Introduction of new Board Members (Joan Eichner)
Welcome Brocton, Lea, Milena, Kate and Adrian!
Approval of the minutes (Joan Eichner)

Jamie moved to approve the minutes of 3-17-21, Betsy seconded and the minutes were unanimously approved.     

Program Outcomes (Anne Mlecko)

See “Post Survey Outcomes” in the Board packet

· 4 metrics are measured on a 1-10 scale –> housing, income, education and employment
· Surveys are conducted once when clients come to Hearth, once when they exit and post exit at 6, 12, 18 and 24 month intervals.  
· There is enough data to look for trends.  Education over time remained stable; the other metrics declined over time.
· Of the reasons for leaving, 35% completed the program; 18% left for housing opportunities and 3% for employment opportunities.  4% were for non-payment of rent (set at 30% of a resident’s income).
· It will be a strategic priority to evaluate the program offering with the University of Pittsburgh.
· The team will review whether outcomes have improved since the Headstart program began. 
· The team will also review the survey and options to deliver it electronically (to increase response rate).


CEO Report (Marisa Williams)

Marisa introduced the staff to the new Board members:

· Tracy Veta – Finance Director
· Pam Lindenberger – Program Director
· Tara Maziarz Myers – Communications Director
· Jessica Monahan – Development Director

Marisa reviewed her “Top 10 Things Learned” in the past 90 days:

1. Moms are resilient!
2. Board Development is kind of amazing!
3. Search engine optimization is needed (this is a priority and our new website will have strategic words so we can be found)
4. Money matters and I’m wildly competitive!
5. Ayellet has an eye for interior design (she’s offered to help us warm up the community space)
6. Summer camp partners are essential for our mom’s continuing success
· Spotlight on Sarah Heinz – which has held 20 spots for our kids.  Most will have scholarships at 100% and Sarah Heinz will help with any gap.  We’re working on transportation.
7. PPG Paints Foundation will work with us to repaint Hearth’s interior and exterior space at no charge
8. PAH is laying the groundwork to advance the objective of more affordable housing in Allegheny County
9. Welcome to the New Board Members
10. Program Committee – Thank you Judy Robertson!  New co-chairs are Betsy Farmer and Joan Eichner.

Board Development (Donna Gaughan)

· The existing materials have been streamlined.  Targeting an orientation in 45 minutes – 1 hour.  Orientation will occur in June and is open to anyone interested (please e-mail Donna).
· More detailed Board materials will be available on the website.  
Orientation will cover: History of Hearth, Program, Board Responsibilities, Funding, Fund raising and Staff.

Approval of Board Term Renewals and Extensions (Joan Eichner)

· Four board members are up for renewal of a three-year term: Jamie Kuhn, Randy King, Brian Matthews, and Marcia Oglan.
· Three board members are interested in a one-year term renewal: Christine Henney, Barb Smith, and Donna Gaughan. 
· Brain has agreed to a one-year extension as Treasurer and Janet Duderstadt has agreed to a one-year extension as Secretary. 
· Two individuals will join the Emeritus Board: Judy Robertson and Patricia Stover.

These were unanimously approved by Board vote.

Finance (Brian Matthews)

Treasurer’s report is included in the packet. 
· Financial results YTD are $1.275M v. $1.2M for full year budget
· Expenses are over budget in part due to changes in the CEO exit package.  YTD at $900K v. budget of $850K
· Cash is up in April from February of approx. $400K
· Liabilities are increased, reflecting the round 2 PPP loan (this will carry until forgiven – we expect 100% forgiveness)

Proposed 2021/2022 Budget is included in Board packet.
· Net loss of $156,303
· The budget is a guide, not a goal
· The Finance Committee is conservative on revenue and realistic on expenses and is working toward a balanced budget
· More 1x events occurred in 2020/2021 than expected in 2021/2022
· Revenue has increased from 2020/2021 budget due to increased goal for individual donations and increased goal for events
· Building expenses are up as we are moving toward full-time security
· Personnel reflected bringing all employees who were below minimum to minimum this fiscal year

Brian motioned to approve, Christine seconded and the budget was unanimously approved by Board vote.
 
Strategic Priorities 2021/2022 (Joan Eichner)

See Board Packet

Announcements (Jamie Kuhn)

July board meeting will be a “non-meeting” hosted at Jamie’s home.  E-mail invitation will be forthcoming.

The meeting adjourned at 6:47 pm.              



